Report to Lead Member for Corporate Services

24th June 2002

PROVISIONAL OUTTURN 2001/02

At this stage in the final accounts process the Corporate Services revenue account is substantially complete with the exception of certain corporate account postings that could have an impact on the final outturn position.

The net budget for Corporate Services in 2001/02 was £22.2m (including precepts). Actual expenditure for the year should be contained within this budget. There are however a number of significant variations that need to be considered along with their potential impact on the 2002/03 budget.

There are a number of areas where the 2001/02 budget has been exceeded and these are identified below: -

Staffing (including agency staff)

The Corporate Services budget for direct and agency staff is £15.66m. Actual expenditure exceeds this by £200,000. The main reason for this was increased expenditure on agency staff of £428,000, which was only partly offset by staff vacancies.   The expenditure was analysed as follows:


£000

Law & Administration
81

Finance
207

IT Net
4

Customer Services
112

Salford Advance
24

Total
428




Computer Equipment and leasing

There is a net over spend on the budgets for purchase of computer equipment and leasing of £153k due to a combination of 

· A reduction in leasing payments of £85k arising from the completion of leases for the Council Tax system and the IT laser printer.

· The income budget for sales of equipment to schools was increased by £100k without increasing the corresponding expenditure budget for purchase of equipment.

· Additional costs of purchasing new equipment £138k relating to equipment required for the FSG, replacement equipment following the break in at Wesley Street and the rental charges for the new laser printers.

Consultancy

An agreement for additional consultancy to be provided by Oracle for the Portal system of £118k was not provided for in the original budget.

Training

Against a budget of £149,000 there was an over spending of £44,000 that related mainly to Pathfinder. (The Pathfinder grant was budgeted gross of any expenditure).

These items are however offset by additional income or reduced expenditure on the following items.

CPO Income

This income relates to compensation payments made under CPOs that were not claimed and have been repaid to the council by the courts. Income of £230,000 in excess of the budget has been received.

Capitalisation

Expenditure of £40,000 has been capitalised over that budgeted.

Precepts

Precept payments are £60,000 less than anticipated

Grant Funding

Additional grants to fund staffing and other costs of £145k have been received during the year from Standards Fund and SRB.

Police Authority

Additional income from Police authority £20k.

Sales - Printing

Increase in sales – Printing Section £20k

